FRIENDS FOR THE PRESERVATION OF HISTORIC LANDA PARK
GENERAL MEETING MONDAY, JANUARY 8, 2018

REFRESHMENTS 2:30 PROGRAM 3:00 PM
NBU WATER RESOURCE STUDY & REUSE WATER PROJECT STATUS
SPEAKERS: AL KAUFMANN, CHIEF OPERATING OFFICER

TRINO PEDRAZA, DIRECTOR OF WATER SERVICES

NBU CEO, IAN TAYLOR
1. Call to order by President, Tim Barker
2. Invocation by Chaplain; Violet Tanneberger
3. Pledges to US and Texas flags
4. Tim Barker introduced the speakers.

5. NBU CEO, Ian Taylor, talked about the potential water supplies for the 20 parks in New Braunfels.

6. Trino Pedraza, Director of NBU Water Services asked: why develop an Aquifer Storage Recovery (ASR) system? NBU has purchased property near the New Braunfels airport in order to do preliminary Edwards Aquifer studies related to development of ASR wells. NBU is awaiting approval from TX Dot, FAA and Aviation Department to construct a bubble well in that area. There are 3 phases to this Master Plan.

Phase 1 Obtain a grant from TWDB to study the storage of fresh water in the brackish water zone of the Edwards Aquifer. 

Phase 2 Drilling the first ASR injection well and testing for the desired functionality.


Phase 3 ASR wellfield expansion once the system has been verified as viable.  The objective is to store excess water during periods of abundance and then retrieve this stored water during periods of water shortage.
Al Kaufmann, Chief Operating Officer estimated an infrastructure cost of $27 million to establish a re-use water system.  They are still looking at other water sources as listed below that would be more cost efficient than the reuse system. 
1. GBRA -Mid Basin Project

2. SAWS – Vista Ridge Project

3. Expansion of NBU Trinity Aquifer Wellfield

4. Expansion of NBU Direct Potable reuse

5. GBRA – Lower Basin

6. Expansion of existing local water sources
7. NBU Direct Non-Potable reuse water

7. NBU is in the process of replacing old meters with smart meters in order to enhance conservation.

8. Many other water issues were covered by all three speakers.

9. Secretary Report – Vanda Babich, a motion to approve minutes for September 11/2017 as posted on Friends website. Motion was made to approve and seconded as posted.
10. Treasurer Report by Jo Heideman. Motion to approve was made and seconded as reported.

Financial Report January 2018

A. General Fund

Beginning balance September 2017



$1,986.67

Income                                                                                                           -0-
Expenses







        -0-

Balance on hand General Fund




   1,986.67

B. Special Fund Landa Park Book Publication

              41,030.86

Balance on hand September 2017 - December


   3,349.25

EXPENSES September 2017-December





     
 Credit card charges





      284.41
      
 Postage $57.21 Arbor Day supplies $19.29


        76.50



          Sophienburg to reserve table for book sale

                   200.00



Total Expenses                                                                                      560.91
Balance on hand for books sales April-August
              43,819.20

Balance on hand for General Fund                                                1,986.67

Combined balance for Landa Park Book

                        

Publication & General Fund




           $45,805.67
11. Landa Park Book Marketing Report by Tim Barker:
A. Weihnachtsmarkt sales—15 books
B. Discontinuance of Credit Card processing payment option; cash/check remain

C. Amazon with the Christmas sale discount to $70.00 sold three books.

D. 155 books were sold during 2017.
12. Book sales scheduled 4/2018 at the Museum of Texas Handmade Furniture—Folkfest
13. Presidents Report by Tim Barker

A. Arbor Day Celebration on 10/21/17 in memory of Dolores Schumann & Joyce Kolodize.

B. Friends participation in replacement of Arboretum trees lost during Hurricane Harvey.

New Braunfels Garden Club is replacing a Pecan tree and Comal Garden Club is replacing 2 cedar elms.

C. Tim thanked Guada Coma Garden Club for refreshments and Christmas bridge decorations.

D. Tim thanked the 2017 Officers & Boards of Directors for their great service.

E. Balloting for 2018 Officers: President -  Leslie Day, Vice President – Jan Kingsbury,

Treasurer – Jo Heideman, Secretary – Sandy Schlameus, Chaplain – Marie Offerman /Violet Tanneberger, Past president – Tim Barker and Advisor – Bob Wolf. Motion to elect was made by Dan Krueger and seconded. Motion passed on new officers. Please take list of new officers.

14.  President, Tim Barker, reminded Garden Clubs to sign up for refreshments.

15. Benediction was given by Violet Tanneberger

Respectively submitted 

Vanda Babich

Secretaty
